MVCC Professional Association

General Membership Meeting

April 20, 2006

APPROVED Dec. 4, 2006
Please note that all internal communication between the leadership and membership of the Association about negotiations is confidential and privileged and should not be

shared with anyone outside the Association.

1. Approval of March 31, 2006 Minutes:


Motion to approve: Dawson McDermott/Steve Getchell

Carried unanimously.
2. Negotiations

President Searles announced that there were as yet no new developments. She will provide information by e-mail as soon as available. We are continuing to implement the negotiations-related activities as outlined at the last meeting.

 3. PA Budget

Treasurer Mike Donaruma presented a detailed budget proposal for the 2006-2007 fiscal year. (Summary is attached.) The budget includes an increase for initiatives related to negotiations. Also, it includes an increase in AFT dues, but this cost will be absorbed by the Fund Balance, so payroll deduction will not be increased.

 
Motion to approve: Rich Lamasney/Jean Wagner

Carried unanimously.
President Searles commended the Treasurer on all his work in preparing the budget proposal and handling the day-to-day business administration for the PA.
4. Nominations

2nd VP/Chair Internal Communications Alison Doughtie presented the slate of candidates and called for nominations from the floor.


Motion to approve: Rich Lamasney/Sandy Cummings

Carried unanimously.
Federal law requires that ballots be mailed to members’ homes. Voting will take place from May 3 through 10 at the libraries on the Rome and Utica campuses.

5. Adjournment



Motion to Adjourn: Sam Drogo/Mike McHarris


Carried unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary
